
St Anne,s Well

St Anne’s Well  is situated directly opposite the Unicorn Inn and is of significant historic 
interest to the village of Cronton as it was the original site of the "Stocks" and a local 
heritage landmark.

The site was refurbished over 25 years ago by English Heritage in conjunction with 
Knowsley Council and was subsequently maintained by Knowsley Council until circa 2013 
when due to budget cuts maintenance was ceased and natural deterioration took its 
coarse.

In 2017 in conjunction with the Cronton Pathways Project heritage funding was sourced 
that enabled renewed refurbishment of the well and improvements to Coronation Gardens 
and the Cenotaph along with the reinstatement of the classic finger post on the corner of 
Chapel Lane.

Subsequently with some assistance from Knowsley Council local volunteers have kept it in
excellent condition (if we want to name them Ken Bevan, John Foran, Pauline Rostance 
alongside donations from Cronton Garden Centre) and it is highly recommended that you 
view this very important part of our local history.


